



**MINUTE OF CLYDEBANK CRIME PREVENTION PANEL  
HELD ON TUESDAY 19<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2013  
CLYDEBANK POLICE OFFICE.**

**Members attending**

Anne MacDougall (chair)  
Tom Wilmshurst (treasurer)  
Angus **Brown**  
**Ian McDowall**

Ellen Harper (vice chair)  
Jeanette Benzie (secretary)

**In Attendance**

Inspector Colin Cooper

**Apologies**

Megan Harrison  
Shezad Hamif

**Introduction**

Anne welcomed everyone to the meeting.

**Local Crime Trends**

Inspector Cooper talked the panel through the crime trends for the last two months. It was explained to the panel the reorganising and restructure of the police which will now be known as Police Scotland. Shezad Hamif will be our dedicated officer (although Shez is now in Dumbarton (temp) the panel will still keep him in the loop with minutes etc.)

**Minute of previous meeting**

The minute of the previous meeting was agreed as correct. This was approved by Tom Wilmshurst and seconded by Angus Brown.

## **Funding**

Both Anne and Jeanette explained to the panel regarding the application for funding from CCPP that we had to submit further information which was completed and returned to Alice Morrison. Since the meeting the Chair (Anne MacDougall) has been informed that the panel has been successful in securing the funding of £5000. There will be a special meeting called to discuss the way forward with our latest project.

## **Events for 2013**

Jeanette informed the panel about upcoming local events, the first of which was to be held on 6<sup>th</sup> July but, due to circumstances it was felt that there were not enough members to attend this event. Jeanette has emailed both fire stations enquiring when (or if) they would be holding a gala day.

## **Treasurer's report**

Tom Wilmshurst informed the panel that the balance in the bank was £768.08 This did not include the £500 which we received from Clydebank Trust.

## **Robert Lockhart**

Following a discussion it was agreed by the panel that we send Robert a gift token to the value of £25. Tom will purchase gift card and Jeanette will send out with covering letter. Robert has sent thank you letter regarding his gift card.

## **New project**

Now that our funding has been secured it will be a busy time for the panel over the next few months.

Anne has spoken with various outside agencies and they have all agreed to come on board. This will be discussed at the September meeting.

Ian McDowall submitted a few ideas for the competition; these will also be discussed either at this meeting or at one of our special meetings.

## **A.O.C.B.**

Jeanette received a reply from the letter sent out to the Community Council and they have nominated one of their members (David McKenna) to attend our meeting. Jeanette has spoken with him and will email papers prior to the September meeting.

Anne informed the panel that she received a letter from the chair of the Old Kilpatrick Tuesday Club requesting that we refund £16 for lanyards which they could not sell.(they had been ordered through Rhona Young) The panel agreed that we should refund the monies on this occasion. Anne and Tom to deal with this.

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

**Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> September 7.15pm Clydebank Police Office.**